
MINUTES OF THE ALDWORTH PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 
HELD ON July 30th 2018 IN THE VILLAGE HALL AT 7.30 p.m. 

 
 
 

Present:   T Chapman          Chairman 
                  Cllr J Clark 
                  Cllr D Roach 
 

      District Councillor     A Law 
      Members of the Public        9 
      Clerk     J Ives 
 

1. Apologies:        Cllr N Williams    Cllr K Walters 
2. Public Forum      a) A replacement bench is needed in the Glebe.  

It had originally been placed when Princess Anne opened the 
estate. The Clerk said she had done some homework but the 
average bench came out at £400. Discussion took place and more 
investigation needed. 
b)  A strip of land next to a house in the Glebe – overgrown and 
needs attention. A letter to go to owners. 

                                3. Declarations:   none 
                    4. MINUTES OF 30th APRIL 2018.  These were accepted and signed  
                        off by the Chairman. 
                     5: MATTERS ARISING 

a)  There has been complaints from some residents that too many 
signs ( Teas in Church, ASM Saturday) and  other events are 
appearing around the Village.  Could the persons who put 
them up, please take some of them down in between events. 

b) CHURCH GULLY   Maurice Allen gave an overview of the 
situation and Cllr A Law and Cllr D Roach have a meeting in 
West Berks at the end of the week.  They will try to speak to 
those involved.   M Allen ( member of Public) said we should 
try again to get funding from Mark Edwards at Highway 
WBC. There is still doubt that we have permission to install a 
pipe. 

c) The Laptop is working fine, and residents should use 
admin@aldworthpc.uk 

d) DISTRICT COUNCILLOR REPORT:  Cllr A Law reminded 
those present that September 3rd is the start day for the green 
bin collections – when £50 per annum should be paid for a 
special sticker to go on our bins. 

6.  PLANNING 
 
18/01383/HOUSE  Whinwhistles      single storey extension, first 
floor side extension, replacement cladding and rendering of 
brickwork, replacement windows and garden terraces.  
 No Objection 
 

mailto:admin@aldworthpc.uk


18/01487/HOUSE   De La Beche.  Proposed single storey kitchen 
and boot room extension, internal alterations and introduction of 
new chimney.                      No Objection.  
 
 
Grimms Dyke   Aldworth      Erection of Garden Room with quiet 
room and WC/Shower to rear of existing dwelling. 
 
OBJECT:    Very strong opinions from local neighbours, 
concerned it may develop into a separate residence and over 
development in ANOB. 
   
 
District Councillor left the room. 
 
7.  FINANCE:  Balance in Bank is  £11471.29 and the next Direct 
Debit for the Public Loan is in October.  The Clerk has collected 
£284.22 VAT reclamation 21 /6/2018.  Maybe this could be used 
for the bench in the Glebe – Cllr Clark suggested. 
The Clerk reported an error from the bank who had sent a 
cheque book to her with incorrect sort code.  All now sorted. 
Two cheques drawn for the clerk one for July and one for August 
For Use of Home as Office. 

       
                                   8.  CORRESPONDENCE:  Two items were discussed.  The Clerk   
                                      was asked to speak to David Norbury who needed finance to  
                                      have a Grand Pilgrimage to Flanders. Negative.  A letter had  
                                      been received by the Clerk, from a company called ‘Cleverchefs 
                                      It would be kept on file. 

 
 
                        9.  The meeting closed at 9.30. The next meeting will be 29th  
                         October. 


